PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY

14 March 2022

Excellency,

I have the honour to refer to my letter dated 2 February 2022 regarding the co-
chairs of the four interactive multi-stakeholder round tables to be held during the first day
and the morning of the second day of the first International Migration Review Forum
(IMREF) to be held from 17 to 20 May 2022 at United Nations Headquarters in New York.

Pursuant to operative paragraph 21(c) of General Assembly resolution 73/326
entitled “Format and organizational aspects of the international migration review forums,”
and based on the nominations received, I am pleased to convey that, representatives from the
following countries will serve as co-chairs of the round tables:

Roundtable one: Egypt and Germany
Roundtable two: Ecuador and Tajikistan
Roundtable three: Portugal and Thailand
Roundtable four: Azerbaijan and Morocco

Pursuant to the above-mentioned paragraph of resolution 73/326, 1 encourage the
Member States appointed to serve as co-chairs of the roundtables, to consider nominating
woman representatives to support gender balance among the co-chairs of the round tables of
the IMRF.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Abdulla SHAHID

All Permanent Representatives and Permanent Observers
to the United Nations
New York



